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May 25, 2006

Amy Garden
Upper Valley Waste Management Agency
1195 Third Street, Room 1001

Napa, CA  94559
RE:  Upper Valley Waste Management Agency’s 2004 Annual Report:  Results of Preliminary Review

Dear Ms. Garden:

The letter provides the results of my preliminary review for the Upper Valley Waste Management Agency’s 2004 Annual Report.  As a result, the Upper Valley Waste Management Agency’s preliminary 2004 diversion rate has been determined to be 59 percent, using the Taxable Sales Deflator Index adjustment factor.  

The Agency’s diversion rate is not approved until the Board conducts the 2003/2004 Biennial Review which will occur within the next few months.  The focus of the 2003/2004 Biennial Review is to determine whether a jurisdiction has adequately implemented diversion programs to meet and maintain the waste diversion requirement of 50 percent based on information provided in both the 2003 and 2004 Annual Reports.  Board staff will be contacting your jurisdiction regarding the scheduling of the 2003/2004 Biennial Review within the next few months.

Furthermore, the California Integrated Waste Management Board (Board) representative must notify the City if additional information is needed to review the jurisdiction’s progress in implementing its Source Reduction and Recycling Element (SRRE) and Household Hazardous Waste Element (HHWE) and meeting the diversion mandates.  This notification must occur within 120 days of receipt of the jurisdiction’s annual report.  In addition, the 120-day timeline applies to the review of the Biennial Report (i.e., information provided for diversion rate calculations and program implementation).  As a result of the 2004 Annual Report preliminary review, the Agency’s Annual Report has been determined to be complete.  
Based on the information provided in the 2004 Annual Report, the Upper Valley Waste Management Agency’s program information has been updated (see attached program printout).  Please review the updated program printout to ensure its accuracy, as this program information will be available to the public during this year’s biennial review.    
I look forward to working with the Agency in preparation for the 2003/2004 Biennial review.   Please contact me Amy if you have questions.  

Sincerely, 
Betty Fernandez

Office of Local Assistance, Bay Area Section

Attachment:  PARIS Printout

California Environmental Protection Agency

Printed on Recycled Paper

Join Governor Schwarzenegger to Keep California Rolling. 
Every Californian can help to reduce energy and fuel consumption. For a list of simple ways 
you can reduce demand and cut your energy and fuel costs, Flex Your Power and visit www.fypower.com.
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